

CITY CLERK'S OFFICE SECRETARIAT SECTION

Councillor Adam Vaughan

Toronto City Council Trinity-Spadina, Ward 20 2007 AUG 21 P 12: 35

100 Queen Street West 2nd Floor, Suite C50 Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2

Tel: 416-392-4044 Fax: 416-392-4130

Email:councillor_vaughan@toronto.ca

August 12, 2007

Councillor Howard Moscoe, Chair Licensing and Standards Committee Suite B30, 100 Queen Street West Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2

Dear Councillor Moscoe:

In our continuing effort to better regulate and enforce by-laws related to nightclubs in Toronto, it has come to the attention of my office that some of the larger restaurants in the entertainment district are now being approached by city staff and are being told that they qualify as nightclubs under the city's definition.

I would like to request that staff study and report to committee on the idea that would preclude businesses that operate as restaurants during the lunch from being licenced as nightclubs since they are operating during the day.

Yours truly,

Adam Vaughan, Councillor Trinity-Spadina, Ward 20

cc: Mary Carroll, Committee Administrator.